
SUMMARY OF THE MEETING 
 

CENTRAL FLORIDA WATER INITIATIVE 
REGULATORY TEAM MEETING 

 
JULY 28, 2016 

 
 
The Central Florida Water Initiative (CFWI) Regulatory Team held a meeting at 1:00 9.m. on Thursday, July 28th 
via Teleconference.  
 
Regulatory Team Members Present            
Kristine Morris 
Victor Castro 
Jill Creech 
Rebecca Elliott 
Steve Lamb 
Eric Draper 

Krystal Azzarella 
Debbie Bradshaw 
Reagan Russell 
Dee Allen 
Mary Ellen Winkler 
Amy Brennan 

Jennifer Brown 
Ed de la Parte 
Silvia Alderman 
Eric Olsen 

 
Regulatory Team Members Absent  Other Participants Present 
Len Lindahl 
Mike Register 

Alba Mas 
Richard Hamann 

Several participants joined the 
meeting by phone.

1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order. The meeting introductory statement was read and a roll call 
of Team members was taken. 
 

2. Review of Previous Meetings: The meeting summary from 7/15 has been distributed. No additional 
discussion.  

 
3. Review of CFWI at Summer School: CFWI was featured at Summer School at its oen panel as well as 

mentions at several others. Positive feedback from the Steering Committee was provided to the Team at 
meeting held in conjunction with Summer School. 
  

4. CFWI Consistency: 
• Schedule of topics – Current calendar distributed dated 7/28/16. A revised table will be distributed 

based on this meeting. 
• Topics: 

○ Uniform demand – agriculture – Update given on Phase 2 testing of AFSIRS. Comparisons will 
be made between AFSIRS and existing model outputs based on average rainfall conditions to 
avoid level of certainty discussion at this time. Default input values are being set in terms of 
irrigation efficiency, crop coefficients, soils, etc. Rainfall station data continues to be evaluated. 
Rules options may be available by the end of August. Phase 3 testing can provide level of 
certainty ranges by the end of the year. 

○ Uniform definition of harm – Comments received from a number of stakeholders, more 
anticipated to come in. Updated concepts will be provided in time for review and discussion at 
the face to face meeting. Commenters provided a high-level overview of questions and edits 
submitted to date. 
  

5. Pending Permit Applications: Updated distributed for June. Comments made on the low increases in 
allocations compared to previous efforts to total permits. Previous estimates were based on a synthesis of 
monthly pending applications, not actual permits. Districts will review totals for accuracy. 
 

6. Open Discussion and Public Comment: Additional discussions took place following up from the previous 
meeting on rulemaking format for draft options as well as the need for support from the Environmental 
Measures Team and Hydrologic Analysis Team in our efforts. It was requested these issues be included in the 
8/19 meeting agenda. 

 
7. Review agenda items for future meetings: The next Reg Team call is set for August 3rd at 1 p.m. and the 

face to face meeting is scheduled for August 19th at 10 a.m. in Maitland. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:39 p.m. 


